
 

 

 

 

 

 

April 28, 2021 

 

The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro, Chair 

The Honorable Kay Granger, Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives  

 

Dear Chairman DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

 

I respectfully request $500,000 in funding for the Winters Health Foundation 

Capay Valley Health Center equipment in fiscal year 2022.The entity to receive 

funding for this project is Winters Health Foundation, located at 172 E. Grant Ave. 

Winters, CA 95694. 

 

The Community Project Funding would be used to equip the new Capay Valley 

Health Center with five (5) dental operatories (57% of budget) four (4) medical 

exam rooms (14% of budget), 20 computers and associated IT costs including 

EMR software (24% of budget) and Lab and vaccine prep/storage (4% of budget) 

which are all one-time equipment costs associated with the new building. The 

project would be a valuable use of taxpayer funds because it would provide the 

medical and technical equipment needed to provide care at a new facility in a rural, 

medically underserved area in my district. 

 

Pursuant to Clause, 17 of Rule XXIII of the U.S. House of Representatives, I 

certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this 

project or request. 

 

Thank you for your leadership and consideration. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

JOHN GARAMENDI 

Member of Congress 


